CURRICULUM  COMMITTEE
October 16, 2008

Present:
Acklin, Carney, Cedar Face, Nordquist, Photinos, Siders, Matt Stillman, Steinle, Thorpe

Guests:  Geoff Mills, Younghee Kim

The meeting began at 2:05pm; welcome and introductions to School of Education visitors.
Elementary Education degree – non-license option
Mills gave background on the education degrees since 1988.  At that time the main degree was an undergraduate degree.  In the early 90s the degree changed to a Fifth Year program, in late 90s to a MAT program.  A few years ago TSPC (Teacher Standards and Practice Commission)  said an undergraduate degree,  was possible, so some schools began offering undergraduate degrees again..  Siders asked why a student would want an education degree but not a teaching license. Mills explained that some students are not ready to be teachers, but don’t know this until late in the process.  Others students want the degree and then intend to get an MAT (with license).  We need an alternative so students can complete their bachelor’s degree; they can use the degree and pursue other directions, such as outdoor adventure leadership, study abroad, counseling, and other fields.  Acklin asked why a minor is not required; Siders noted that the 18 credits of electives required could be combined toward a minor.  

Siders asked if any other Oregon schools offer an education degree without a license; Mills is not aware of any other schools that do this.  The admission process is thorough, and good advising will help steer students into either the licensure track or the non-licensure track.  The departmental admission/retention committee will provide ongoing guidance.  This will help us retain students, and will give students another degree option.  The department sees this as a new option to the existing elementary education degree, not a separate degree. 
After the guests departed, Cedar Face/Acklin moved to approve the new option for the Elementary Education degree.  After further discussion, the motion was approved unanimously.

Oct 10 minutes:  these were accepted.

Other
Upper division course requirements discussion will be postponed until next week’s meeting.  Siders gave some statistics about high numbers of credit requirements for some of our majors.  Stillman (attending in place of Peggy Mezger) said he is on the Academic Policies Committee, and looks forward to working with Curriculum Committee this year.   The meeting adjourned at 3:00pm.  
